## LAKE EUNICE TOWNSHIP

Crystal Myers, Clerk 18620 Sportsman Rd Audubon, MN 56511 (218) 439-3001 (218) 234-9266

Treasurer: Ruth Pung Chairman: James Renslow Supervisors: Michael Reep Lloyd Kohler

The Lake Eunice Township board held their monthly meeting at the town hall on August 7, 2007 at 7:05pm. All board members were present. The minutes from July were approved as written by a motion from L Kohler, 2<sup>nd</sup> by M Reep and it carried. The treasurer's report was approved by a motion from L Kohler, 2<sup>nd</sup> by M Reep and it carried.

Dick Meyer from Maple Ridge would like to widen his driveway and have the culvert moved at his expense. Lloyd will pick up the old culvert and the township will supply a culvert as it needs to be replaced anyway.

Bill Rutherford was present with Peterson Ln/Peterson Circle for the final numbers. This will be provided at a later date when it can be looked up from last year.

Guy Fisher, Michael Walther and Ben Walther were present regarding JOBZ program and the tax exemption they would like authorized for the CMH Industries, Inc. There is 20 acres of land that is being transferred by the City of Detroit Lakes to Becker County for this program. This company will be using 1.54 acres of this land. The tax free zone has been approved by Becker County and must be approved by the township and the school board. The intent is to create an income tax break to help build the business and add jobs and more traffic to bring more business to the area. This would begin in 2009 and end in 2015. This should give an adequate timeline to solidify the business. L Kohler made a motion to approve, 2<sup>nd</sup> by M Reep to approve this exemption and it carried.

Mark Jacobson was present to comment on the township website. He also would like his culvert that goes under his culvert to extend to Willette's culvert to discharge within 20 feet of the lake. This needs to be discussed with the watershed because it is closer than 75 ft to the lake. The township will go and look at this option and also see if anything else could be done to alleviate the drainage/standing water issue.

Dennis Macheel was present requesting the stop sign at Pearl Lake Circle needs to be put back up and also would like to have more brushing done on there also as they are blocking some of the signs. The township will have this done asap.

Stephen Evans from Buckhorn Rd is requesting that the slope be fixed on this road as it is causing the road to wash into the ditch and it needs more cut down as well as needing more sod on the shoulder to keep the ditch in place. This is filling up the culvert and needs cleaning all the time. There are also problems with cars going into the ditch in the winter because the slope is too steep. The township will have the blade cut down the grade a little to correct the problem on the road.

Maple Lodge Rd needs an overlay on a piece of road that is sinking. E Lake Eunice culvert needs to be changed to correct the problem of the heaving. M Reep will contact Brad Wentz to see if the county will cost share this because of it being a county ditch. The culvert on Grossman Rd will also be repaired once the problem is determined.

A motion was made by L Kohler to adjourn at  $8:50~\mathrm{pm}$ ,  $2^{\mathrm{nd}}$  by M Reep and it carried.

Minutes approved on August 7, 2007. Crystal Myers, Clerk